
 

February 3, 2017 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Elaine Bowers, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and Local Government 

Statehouse, Room 223-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Bowers: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 132 by Senate Committee on Ethics, Elections and 

Local Government 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 132 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under existing law, appointments to regional library system boards are made by the 

Governor.  SB 132 would change the appointment authority to the State Librarian, subject to the 

approval of the board of county commissioners of the county of residence of the appointee.   

 

 According to the State Library of Kansas, passage of SB 132 would have no fiscal effect. 

 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Barb Turner, State Library 

 Melissa Wangemann, Association of Counties  


